PPCMA Update 11-18-09
Dear PPCMA Members:

“Around the Bend”
The power struggle is on!  With crystal clarity, the hypocrisy of some comes into view.  It is becoming epidemic in some small “elite” circles to retain power and control by any means necessary.  Do we have your attention yet?  

Let's start out by stepping back into history.  For decades, members with differing opinions have been repeatedly told that the Board knew what was best for PPOA and members should simply let the "duly elected officials" run the Association.  Now it is glaringly apparently that statement only held true so long as those in control got what they wanted.  Given recent Board actions, some of those same individuals, who so boldly proclaimed for years the wisdom of the Board, have chosen to rebel.  This rebellion has begun with the formation of a "Good Governance" group.  By the way, could they please tell us what comprises "good governance"?  Isn't the answer really doing what is the will of the majority AND what is best for the membership?  Given the lack of any meaningful PPOA member surveys and member input into decision making for many years, how could any group know what the will of the majority actually is?

The very same group that controlled the decision making adopted a policy that only the “recognized” groups and clubs could make reservations or gain access to PPOA commonly owned facilities for “free use.”  The underlying, although unstated, proviso was that any member could join those “recognized” clubs and organizations.  Not so with the "Good Governance" group.  Their recent clandestine meetings, held within PPOA facilities and with the apparent blessing of PPOA management, have been "by invitation only".  Subterfuge and deception was used to hide the tracks of a recent secretive meeting held at the PAC. This would seem to violate the policies adopted by those same "duly elected officials" and would also implicate management for their role in allowing this activity within PPOA facilities. Fundraising and signature procurement within PPOA facilities, without approval of the General Manager, would also be a violation of PPOA Rules and Regulations.  Let’s see just how willing Management and the "Good Governance Group" both are to live within their own rules and policies. 

Now here is the alarming news. Among those "Good Governance" invitees have been some members of the 2010 Nominating Committee.  Could this be an attempt to influence those nominations behind closed doors?  Without the entirety of the Nominating Committee involved, and the best interests of the entire membership in mind, this attempted influence takes on the appearance of the control mindset.  

It is time to revisit the process that established a Nominating Committee who's members, at least in part, appear willing to violate their own rules. It is also time to require uniform enforcement by management of those rules and policies.  Short of that, we would invite you to review the definition of hypocrisy in the dictionary of your choice. 

The longstanding “land swap deal” with Anthony at the Stables has recently come to light. A “letter of intent”, signed by then Board members Bob Lowrey and Ron Keeney has emerged. Terms of the document require PPOA to trade 15 acres, which contain a number of harvestable pecan trees, in exchange for 10.6 acres, which contain a very large and unsightly surface pit. The agreement does not require closure of the large pit by the Anthonys prior to PPOA taking the land. Now there is some slick horse trading for you! 

Look for the trapping of about 400 deer to begin soon. TPWD permits are in the works. Bids have come in under the original $65,000 approved at the November Board meeting. PPOA will be required to lodge the trappers at the Clubhouse while they are onsite, at our expense. As it turns out, permission from individual land owners will be required for trap placement and that would most likely include the Anthonys for traps placed in the Orchard. What is not clear is the financial contribution, if any, that will be made by the Anthonys for the trapping. That is under “negotiation”, along with trap placement in the orchard. According to Orchard representatives in prior years, deer hoof prints provide a depression that traps pecans in such a way that the nuts are not picked up by harvesting operations. Combined with actual deer consumption of the nuts, these two factors reduce the Pecan harvest each year. Then there is the whole issue of the new Landings airstrip. Reducing the deer population would seem to be a good thing if one were trying to sell lots to pilots that might not want to have a propeller strike with a deer. With Anthony owned orchard land representing a huge portion of landmass ownership on the peninsula, it would seem appropriate that they bear a significant portion of the deer removal costs. When it comes to PPOA’s historical ability to negotiate with the Anthonys, just take a look at the “land swap” deal outlined above! 
Note that a “ring of volunteers” was suggested to be placed around trapping operations to impede any potential “protestors”. It has been suggested that a Game Warden be onsite because of his “arrest authority” should anyone try to interfere with the operation, which will include manned traps with large nets to catch the deer. Once caught the deer will be transported offsite for slaughter. 
A number of residents personally familiar with deer management have unsuccessfully suggested the alternative of hunting (primarily archery) to provide a relatively cost free solution to the problem, as is done successfully each year by many other HOAs. It has been pointed out that such an approach would allow proper selective culling of genetically inferior or diseased animals, thus achieving true “quality and quantity” management of the deer herd, as opposed to costly random trapping and a “quantity only” management approach. Such a sensible annual deer management program could perhaps even become a profit opportunity for the association to sell “deer management” hunts. All that would be required is a willingness by the Board to change to a few policies and a possible agreement with the Anthonys for hunting. However, that is not the alternative that the Wildlife Committee wants to pursue at this time. 
Let’s hope that all the “diseased and starving deer” that have been claimed to exist know they are supposed to get in the traps first! By the way, the mere fact that so many Pecan does are seen to have had two fawns, as opposed to one, is highly suggestive of the overall good health of the deer herd and abundant food supply. Also, some in charge are of the erroneous belief that deer generally stay in one very localized area. Deer are free ranging and known to cover a wide area. They go back and forth freely between the Orchard and PPOA lands, and they also cross the river on a daily basis. Oh yes, the meat from 400 deer will go to feed the needy, however, since PPOA is a non profit of sorts, no tax deduction for the donation will be available. Sounds like fun days are ahead, unless of course, you are a deer!
Finance (11-17-09)

The meeting was called to order at 8 am by Vice Chair Ray Scott. Due to the removal of Lynda Tomlinson as PPOA President, both Ron Cotton (former Chairman) and Vic Zemanek have resigned from the Finance Committee.

A point was raised that meeting times are scheduled in the Columns and the change to 8 am, due to one member’s schedule, creates a conflict for members that might wish to attend. In fact one visitor did arrive one hour into the meeting, at the published 9 am start time. 

Minutes from October were approved with one change, regarding the addition of a comment into the minutes to document the October discussion concerning “guaranteed loan payback” for the Marina wet slip expansion. After the meeting, however, Ray Scott refused to add the clarifying comment, citing unnamed “former” Board members who had “stated that they were told by our attorney to not include discussion in the minutes, for many reasons.” It is interesting that none of this came up in the meeting, with two current Board members present. This could lead one to wonder just what behind the scenes control certain former Board members continue to exert, and why? 
Financials for October were reviewed and identified as “preliminary” full year 2009 financials. Janice agreed to provide final 2009 financials once available. One item that stood out was an additional $23,888 “other expense” in the Administrative & General line. This was explained as additional “legal fees”. PPOA Treasurer Gary Bailey said that “a Bonus for the GM is accrued for within these figures, however it has not been paid out as of yet.” He said it will be communicated once the Board makes a decision on payment of the GM’s Bonus for 2009.

Full year 2009 Capital was also reviewed.

To review October financials, please use the link below.

http://www.ppcma.org/PP_Info/Misc_Info/PPOA_Financial_Information/Oct_09_Financials.pdf
To review Capital, please use the link below.

http://www.ppcma.org/PP_Info/Misc_Info/PPOA_Financial_Information/2009_Capital_Oct_Est.pdf
An AFE for resurfacing of the Tennis courts totaling $20,500 was endorsed by Finance to go to the Board for approval. It was pointed out that about 500 members use the Tennis facilities.

Last month, an AFE for $225,000 was reviewed and supported by Finance, to add 20 new wet slips at the Marina. A membership vote will of course be required for this new capital. The next day, at the October Workshop, a 30 slip expansion was presented to the Board at a cost in excess of $300,000. Then, at the November Board meeting, the Board approved going for a special membership election on the 30 slip option. 

To ensure Finance involvement, Duggan Smith came to the meeting to review the $332,000 “30 new wet slips” option and re-propose the project to Finance. It was pointed out that BRA is now willing to approve 30 slips, but cannot guarantee what may happen later. A motion was then approved by Finance to recommend that the Board approve placement of the issue on a ballot for membership approval, with the requirement that the 4% Loan from capital reserves be amortized and paid back on a guaranteed basis from PPOA Operations, not solely slip income. Also, Michael said he plans to meet with a bank to evaluate outside financing options, if any. 

As far as PPOA being required to pay sales taxes, Michael said we must pay, unless we are able to become classified as a “real non profit” with the State of Texas. He said that option is now being studied, and has several “bells and whistles attached to it.”

PPOA Treasurer Gary Bailey mentioned that the Auditor had determined that Deer Removal funds could be “annotated” in 2009, but must be charged in the year in which they actually occur, 2010. He said this opinion had not cost anything and merely required a phone call to the Audit firm.

Dan White raised a question as to why a Board approval for up to $65,000 for Deer Removal had happened, without any review by Finance. He noted that presentations to garner support had been made to several groups such as the Breakfast Club, but nobody had bothered to run the project by Finance. With multiple bidding involved on an unbudgeted major expenditure, he felt strongly that Finance should have been involved. The discussion should have, at a minimum, included alternatives, bid review and quantification of financial participation by the Anthonys, as many of these deer will likely be either originating from or trapped in the Orchard. He said the Developer is the single largest beneficiary of PPOA’s Deer Removal expenditure and wanted to know what portion they are willing to pay. Gary Bailey said that is under negotiation at this time. Dan suggested PPOA do a better job of negotiating on this than had been done on the Stables “land swap.” Mr. Bailey also added that recent bids are now about $32,000 for next year, plus the cost of housing the trappers at the Clubhouse while on site.

After a very lengthy discussion of why the Deer Removal Project had not come through Finance, including a reading by Mr. Bailey of the Finance Committee Resolution of duties and responsibilities (which includes the review of items such as the unbudgeted Deer Removal project), the committee made and approved a motion that should prevent such an oversight in the future. The motion, made by Dan White, states that “the Finance Committee recommends that the Board establish a policy that any unbudgeted expenditure in excess of $20,000 be reviewed by the Finance Committee through the AFE process.”  It is noted that Ray Scott felt that having to follow the AFE process would be too much of a hindrance, while the other committee members all felt that the AFE process would be ideal for any such large unbudgeted expenditure. Michael confirmed that the Wildlife Committee had in fact actually prepared an AFE, although it did not go to Finance. He said it likely did not come to Finance due to all the recent “events” going on at the Board level.

Treasurer Bailey mentioned that the 2009 Audit is in the initial phases. Also, there is no information available concerning the investigation into the $159,000 loss issue. Robo Robinius added that the investigation is not a “witch hunt” but an exercise to find out what went wrong and prevent such a thing in the future.

Robo complimented Janice Schefsky on successfully now doing the work of two jobs last year and how pleasant she was to work with. He recognized her contributions on past due collections.

Guest Comments

Chester Howard said he was surprised to see $18,000 in the 2010 Capital Budget, identified as “replacement capital” to add an enclosure for the patio off the Brazos Room. He did not recall there having been an enclosure before and it should be classified as New Capital. Robo said that will all be looked into, and the goal will be to do what is right and not play any games with capital classification.

The meeting adjourned.
Fire Department News by Chief Dave Raffa

Thanks all the members of the PPVFD & EMS for their outstanding commitment to Pecan and the neighboring communities this past year! The PPVFD has responded to more than 150 emergency calls with no injuries! We have had more than 1,000 hours of training this past year!

Welcome to two new members to the PPVFD. Tony Lombard is an Irving firefighter and Paramedic who brings years of experience to our department. Ray Furnace is a college student whose mother was a volunteer firefighter. We now have 42 members, the highest number we have ever had!

Thanks to Pecan Foods for a recent donation of $970.97 representing 1% of the grocery sales for the 3rd quarter 2009. Thank you to all who shop at Pecan Foods for making this contribution possible.

This month I would like to share the Hood County automatic mutual aid procedures to provide a basic understanding of the SOP’s for the 9 HCVFD’s responding to structure fires, the Incident Command System and tips for reporting a fire! When a call goes into 911 at the HC LEC, Dispatch pages the 3 closest VFD’s along with EMS. Each individual volunteer receives the page on a pager and responds to their respective fire station. Then puts on protective gear and responds to the scene in emergency vehicles. The Pecan Chief and Asst. Chief respond directly to the scene with the command vehicles. The highest ranking officer arriving on scene establishes command(IC). Provides an initial size-up to HC and ensures everyone is out of the residence. The IC provides assignments to incoming VFD’s concerning operations, staging and fire attack plans. Additional VFD’s are called as needed. Typical response time is less than 9 minutes. The highest priority is safety for both the residents and the firefighters. Firefighters are trained and prepared to perform interior life saving search and fire attacks to extinguish the fire. The IC must decide if an interior or exterior attack is possible to stop the fire or defensive mode when fire has spread extensively making the structure unsafe for entry. Preserving personal property is a high priority. Protecting the adjacent homes from the spread of fire is also a high priority. Should you discover a fire, first call 911 using your residential telephone. This provides caller ID and address to Dispatch. Your next priority is to get everyone out of the house and designate a meeting area where emergency personnel can make initial contact upon arrival. 

This past month we lost a long time supporter and former member of the PPVFD, John Wiedeman. John joined the PPVFD when he was in his 70’s and worked with the Fire Police. John was a good neighbor and friend! Our deepest sympathies go out to Barbara the family! 

On behalf of al the members of the PPVFD I would like to Thank you for your support and wish you and your family the safest Holiday Season! 

EMS News by Chief Sandra Winfield
Merry Christmas to all from the Pecan Plantation EMS Crew! Thank you for supporting us. We’ll see you next year.

Sandra has provided an EMS “word search puzzle” for fun! Use the link below to access the puzzle, enjoy! 
http://www.ppcma.org/PP_Info/Misc_Info/PPEMS_Wordsearch.pdf
Sandra reminds us all to remember to “Call 911” in an emergency!

As Pecan Plantation members, we are all truly blessed to have such a wonderful VFD and EMS, on call 24/7 to rapidly assist us in any emergency, led by folks the caliber of Dave Raffa and Sandra Winfield! This is certainly our most valuable amenity of all. PPCMA salutes the PPVFD & EMS!!!

Thanks for reading and helping to "spread the word!"


Thank you, 

PPCMA Advisory Council

Jim Allen
Kate Dodd

John Gehring
Steve Haines

Bev Hayes
Ray Stallings
Dan White



To Join PPCMA, simply e-mail us at PPCMA@charter.net
www.PPCMA.org
